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ADDENDUM #2 - Leddy Park Tennis Court Reconstruction 
Date: February 11, 2020 
To: All Bidders 
From:  Burlington Parks, Recreation & Waterfront 
Re: Addendum #2 Responses to questions received 
 
The following questions were received in accordance with the timeline and procedures outlined in the 
Leddy Park Tennis Court Reconstruction RFP: 
 

1. What material specifcations does the City require for the tennis court fence Posts and mesh? 
a. Fence posts shall be ss 40 wt. Wire mesh shall be 2”x2”x9 ga. All components vinyl coated. 

 
2.  How many coats of paint are required for the courts acrylic surfacing? 

a. A minimum of 2 coats of paint are required for each color and line paint. 
 

3. Is there any update on lead testing of the handball courts? 
a. City staff went and conducted a lead test of the central wall of the handball court. The 

test came back negative for lead. It is presumed that there is no lead on the newer 
components of the handball and squash courts that date to no earlier than 1996. 
 

4. If a bidder does not submit pricing for all the alternates, will their bid be disqualified? 
a. No, bids will not be disqualified if they do not include price quotes for the bid alts. 

 
5. Commonly, telephone and light poles are treated with creosote. Does the City have requirements 

for the disposal of the light poles? 
a. The City requires that the contractor dispose of the poles at an appropriate facility in 

accordance with State and Federal law. 
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